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Ryan J. Imel 
At Your Pace Online 
1383 2nd Ave.  
Gold Hill, OR  97525 
 
                                                              December 6, 2019 
 
Dear Mr. Imel, 
 
We have reviewed your organization’s online defensive driving program provider application 
and are pleased to inform you that At Your Pace Online, www.YourPace.com, has been 
approved as an authorized online defensive driving program provider in the State of New 
Jersey. This approval is considered indefinite subject to continued compliance with defensive 
driving course provider regulations by you and any affiliates you may have. 
 
Please note that signed (by you or authorized representative) student attendance rosters must 
be submitted within 10 business days of the date of course completion.  This is very important 
since the Motor Vehicle Commission (MVC) receives inquiries from drivers when there is a 
delay in posting course completion on the driver record.  You may use one roster for different 
class dates, provided the rosters will be received by the Office of Driver Education within 10 
business days of the earliest completion date on the roster. Separate rosters must be used for 
each affiliate that provides the course. 
 
You may inform your customers that successful completion of an online defensive driving 
course may earn them a two-point reduction and/or auto premium reduction in accordance with 
the N.J.S.A. 17:33-B45 and N.J.S.A. 17:33-B45.1.  Additionally, customers should be advised 
that course completion cannot be used to reduce future points, and can only be credited once 
every five years, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 39:5-30.9.  Furthermore, questions related to vehicle 
insurance rate reductions should be directed to the insurance provider.  It has been our 
experience that these questions and customer concerns are frequently and mistakenly directed 
to the course provider and the MVC. 
 
Continuing education of drivers is consistent with the MVC’s mission and can help make New 
Jersey roads safer. We look forward to working with your organization as you provide online 
defensive driving courses to New Jersey drivers. 
 
If you have any questions related to this approval letter or provider procedures please contact 
me in the Office of Driver Review, at (609) 292-7500 ext. 5034.  Please accept my 
congratulations and hope for much success with your program. 
 
Sincerely, 

      
Marjorie L. Beke, Supervisor 2  
Driver Review Bureau 

 
 


